
Sept 24, 2024

To Whom It May Concern:

On September 18, 2024, at the City Council meeting, I recused myself from the vote on the
appointment of Angel Rubi Navarijo (A2024-009254) as Commissioner of the Community
Commission for Public Safety and Accountability under the city’s Rule 14 guidelines.

The reason for my recusal was that Mr. Rubi Navarijo works in my ward office and his Work
Agreement stipulates that I would recuse myself from this vote to avoid any appearance of
conflict of interest.

If you have any questions about this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Leni Manaa-Hoppenworth
Alderwoman, 48th Ward


